Jordan Township Board Meeting
May 22 2017
Meeting: called to order at 7:01 P.M.

Pledge of allegiance

Present: Timothy Morris, Donna Theibert, Patricia Nemecek, Steven Houtman, Kevin King

Motion: Made by King second by Houtman to accept the minutes approved by all

Treasurer’s report given

Paid bills acknowledged

Motion: made by King second by Houtman to pay bills all in favor

Dawn Lavanway reported on roads and gave out a handout.

OLD BUSINESS:

·  King reported that the signs are being made. He attended the last EMS meeting the old ambulance has been refurbished 

· A motion was made by Morris second by Theibert with all in favor to have a fire hydrant purchased for the new bridge site at Old State.  There was a cap of $5000.00 put on this as the road commission has not given a price on this at this point.  This is voted on with the notation that no board member is happy about not being given an exact price on what this will cost. The board is also not happy that the new bridge was not wanted by most of the people in the area and was put in without any input from the township.
· Clean up day has problems with people bringing items not allowed.  Nemecek will put together a new letter to go out with the summer taxes receipt that will have more details then what is being sent out at this time with the taxes. She will bring this back to the board for approval. Clean up day was budgeted $6000.00 this actually cost $7000.00 Morris made a motion second by Nemecek to add $1000 from the general fund to cover this.  All were in favor.
NEW BUSINESS:

· A RESOLUTION was made by Theibert second by Morris with all in favor to allow the county to purchase the new voting machines, tabulators and accessible voting devices through the state of Michigan.  This will mean there is no cost to the township.

· Theibert has been in contact with the phone company to revise the phone contract. This has been done with the time to be three to four months for this to take place.

· A letter of agreement is entered into understanding that it is the responsibility of the township to maintain tax and assessment records by and between the Antrim County Board of Commissioners and Jordan Township. Motion made my Morris second by Thiebert all were in agreement  
· Theibert asked if Harvey Theibert could start being paid for the extra  manual labor that he has been doing.  This is for taking the old voting equipment to the designated place that it will have to be returned to.  In the past he has done jobs like this free of charge.  Any future jobs will be brought to the board for approval beforehand.  
· It was approved for April Meads to clean the hall once a year.  She charges $150 to clean carpet, bathrooms and a thorough cleaning of the hall.
· The cemeteries have been completed with the pinning.  Morris will get a metal detector to find the pins. The city of East Jordan will put the flags on the graves of the veterans in Jordan Township.  They have asked to be reimbursed for the flags.  Last year this was under $50.00 this was approved by all

Public comment
It was brought up that Morris is the lowest paid supervisor in the county.  A raise will be brought up at the annual meeting 

Adjourn  8:03

Timothy Morris Supervisor                                                                                          Donna Theibert Clerk
